
From: PSC Public Information Officer
To: PSC Executive Director
Subject: FW: Request for Intervention Regarding Case #2020-00290
Date: Thursday, October 29, 2020 2:54:15 PM
Importance: High

From: 
Sent: Wednesday, October 28, 2020 8:56 AM
To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>
Subject: Request for Intervention Regarding Case #2020-00290
Importance: High

Dear Public Service Commission Representative;

The homeowners of Kingswood Subdivision recently received a letter from Bluegrass Water
Utility Operating Company.  Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company is asking the
homeowner's of Kingswood for a 147.5% monthly increase taking our monthly sewer bill
from $38.84 to $96.14. Their reason for the increase they said is they have had to invest a
significant amount of funds for improvement. We have found that this is not true.  They have
repaired a fence and added gravel to the drive area of Kingswood Subdivision's' sewer
treatment plant. 

Before Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company purchased the facility the engineering
report for Kingswood Subdivision states: NO deficiencies were identified for the Kingswood
Sewer Plant or the Persmimmon Ridge Plant.  This full engineering survey has since been
redacted. However, it also shows at the time of the purchase that there were no issues with
Kingswood Subdivision's' plant. It also states that the sewer treatment plant is more than
adequate to handle the number of homes it services. This increase is robbery and unfair.

The other 6 treatment plants that Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company purchased need
a large amount of work including a complete rebuild.  This is unfair to make the homeowner's
of Kingswood Subdivision increase their monthly rate 147.5% to pay for the rebuilds of the
other sewer treatment plants the have not maintained the systems as ours have. Please take the
time and deny Bluegrass Water Utility for this unrealistic rate increase. 

Thank You

June Sherlock
136 Diamond Court
Taylorsville KY 40071

OCT 29 2020




